
 
 

USE OF PHOTOGRAPHIC AND VIDEO IMAGES OF CHILDREN / YOUNG PEOPLE 

 
The Guernsey Netball Association (GNA) is committed to providing a safe environment for 
children/young people under the age of 18 to participate in netball. Essential to this commitment is 
to ensure that all necessary steps are taken to protect children/young people from the inappropriate 
use of photographic images.  
 
The GNA have adopted the following good practice guidelines issued by England Netball:  
 
Publishing Images  
Through the use of a Consent Form, we will ask for the permission of young players and their 
parents/carers to take and use their image.  

● If a player is named, we will avoid using their photograph.  
● If a photograph is used, we will avoid naming the player.  
● We will NEVER publish personal details (email addresses, telephone numbers, addresses etc) 

of a child/young person.  
● We will only authorise the use of images of players in suitable dress (tracksuit, on-court 

clothing i.e. t-shirt/shorts/skirt, off-court clothing).  
 
More details on the England Netball guidance around taking and use of photographic and recorded 
images of young people is available to download here: 
https://www.englandnetball.co.uk/governance/safeguarding/safeguarding-policies/  
 
The GNA will take all steps to ensure these images are used solely for the purposes they are 
intended, which is the promotion of Guernsey Netball. If you become aware that these images are 
being used inappropriately you should inform GNA’s Protection Officer by emailing 
protection@guernseynetball.gg  
 
When ticking ‘Yes’ to photo / video consent, you agree that the GNA and their approved agents 
have the right to use the images taken during Guernsey Netball activities. This includes any 
reproductions or adaptations of the images for all general purposes (GNA social media, 
newspaper, magazine or other printed promotional articles and including Internet web page 
content) and at any time, in relation to the work of the Guernsey Netball Association.  
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